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Thoughts from Governor Bill 
 

 

Autumn has begun it's yearly display of dazzling colors 

and we are wrapping up our outdoor activities while  

making our Lion activities gather up steam.   November is 

Diabetes Month.  Diabetics is our new global service 

focus and a key addition to the Centennial Service Chal-

lenge.  Consider hosting awareness campaigns, screen-

ing programs and helping expand treatment to stop this 

devastating disease.  Clubs have one more year to serve 

in honor of the Lions Centennial.  Make a difference in 

your community by planning a Diabetes project today.   

A note to all clubs to make sure you have filed your 990's 

with the IRS.  Also, be sure your club is in compliance 

with the Ohio Attorney General. Remember if your club losses it's tax exemption status it could cost 

your club up to$850 to regain your status.  Please have all Club officers check to be sure this is 

done.  The state of Ohio is really cracking Dow. On non-profit agencies and we MUST comply with 

their rules and regulations.  Any questions or concerns, please contact Cabinet Secretary PDG John 

Davis. 

Membership in our District so far this year is holding steady.  As of this writing, we are only down 10 

members.  Let's all make an effort to add to our membership rolls and finish the year with a net gain 

in members.   

I would like to thank Lions PDG Craig Gauger, Leon Grace, who  joined me at Tent City in Octo-

ber.  We worked the medical tent, helping with vision screening.  Public turnout was terrific and we 

screened many homeless and low income families.  We were able to provide information as to how 

to obtain help in obtaining glasses and vision care.  This is a great program in Lucas County and we 

hope to help it grow in the future.   

Please remember to exercise your right to vote this month.  Many members of the armed forces 

sacrificed to make this possible.  Please repay this debt by casting your ballot.  If you do not vote 

you relinquish all rights to complain.   

Lion Ellie and I would like to wish everyone a great Thanksgiving holiday.  Enjoy time with friends 

and family.  Thanks to all for your service. 

Yours in Lionism, 

District Governor Bill Niejadlik   

 

 

http://www.lionsclubs.org
http://www.ohiolionsoh1.org/
http://www.ohiolions.org/
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Introducing the LION Magazine app  

 

• Instant access to a world of stories 

• An exciting multimedia  

user-experience 

• Available on iPhone and iPad today 

• Available on Android by the end of 2017  

 

The greatest stories on 

Earth Just got better. 

Beginning January 2018, LION will publish 6 bi-monthly print and digital 

issues, plus 5 extra digital-only issues.  

Don’t miss a single issue. Download your LION Magazine App 

today!  

                                       LionMagazine.org 

Bluffton Lions jumped into helping pack glasses for a St. Maarten VOSH mission sponsored by the 

St. Maarten’s Lions Club. This has been rescheduled for the spring, due to hurricane damage.  

Join us for the Worldwide Week of Service for Diabetes 

Here's how your club can take part in this special event: 

Plan your project - Host a service project that impacts diabetes in your community 

during the week of November 13-19. 

Promote your project - Publicize your project to showcase your club and the pow-

er of service. Remember to wear your Lions branded gear when you’re serving to 

increase your visibility. 

Report your project - Report your service on the MyLCI Service Activity Report to 

help us reach new levels of service in our Centennial Service Challenge. Be sure 

to include the project date. 

 

Celebrate Your Service:  Share photos of your project on social media so everyone can see what a difference you're 

making in your  community.   
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 Hello Lions of OH1 

The winter retreat for MD 13 is coming up in January 12th through 14th  

2018.  Please consider attending and have a fun time visiting with Lions 

from your District. You can get the registration form by going to the MD13 

web site http://www.ohiolions.org you will want to get your registration in 

before Dec 2.  After December 2nd the cost will go up to $140.00 through 

January 2nd. 

 The Pilot Dogs have requested the assistance of the Lions of Ohio.  

They are in a continual need of items for the dogs in training and care at 

the facility. They need clean used towels of all sizes especially big ones, 

baby shampoo, kong and other types of dog toys.  If your club would like 

to contribute, please get everything together and they can either be brought to a cabinet meeting or 

contact me so we can arrange for me to pick up the items and deliver them down to pilot dogs.  

I am available to visit your club for a meeting, to induct new members, to assist with membership 

recruiting, to support your projects, or make awards presentations, install officers.  I consider it an 

honor to attend your meetings and projects and represent our District and Lions International. 

Please contact me if there is anything I can do to assist you.  

 

Please also add me to your newsletter & email lists. My contact information:  email me at 

bigb31353@gmail.com or call me on my cell 567-525-2582 anytime or day between 8:00 A.M. – 

11:30 P.M.  “WE SERVE” 

Yours in Lionism 

1st VDG Dean. 

        A Line From VDG Dean 

 

On Sunday, October 1st, Lions in OH1 joined with 

Lions across the state to STEP up to raise money 

for Pediatric Cancer Research by hosting a 5K run/

walk at Ohio Northern University in Ada, Ohio. 

Attendees enjoyed a brisk Fall event and together 

raised awareness and funds towards oncology 

research at Children’s hospitals throughout Ohio. 

Thank you to everyone who participated and helped 

to make this event a success!  Together We Serve!  

Congratulations to the following Winners:  

Back row L-R 2nd VDG Don Wiechart,  PDG John 

Davis, PGD Nick Shmunk , Lion Ashlee Shmunk and 

PDG Michael Gibbs. Front row L-R Lion Cubs Blair 

and Justin and DG Bill Niejadlik   

 

All Peace Posters and Peace Essays are due to DG Bill Niejadlik by November 15.  

mailto:bigb31353@gmail.com
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      Communications from 2nd VDG Don Wiechart    

Deadline for the December Newsletter is November 24, 2017 

 Submit your newsletter items to Newsletter Editor PDG Bill Keller at newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org  

They say time flies when you’re having fun. I know I had a fun time this 

past month visiting clubs in Spencerville, St. Marys, Van Wert, Ada,  

Ottoville, Venedocia, Mendon and Bellefontaine. It was also a great 

pleasure to attend the Zone H meeting in Rushsylvania. It was fun to do 

the first ever walk/run for pediatric cancer the body has recovered fully.  

I am looking to visiting many more clubs this month. and also attending the 

combined Zone D and E meeting in Lima at the Lions Vision Center at 

2350 Allentown Road Lima, Ohio 45887. The meeting will start at 6:30 PM 

on Thursday November 9 2017, Bev Watkins will speak about the services 

available at the vision center as well as volunteering opportunities. Those Lions who are not a 

member of a club in Zones D or E but are a member of a club in the area the vision serves are also 

invited to the meeting. Cost of the meal will be $10 or less please RSVP to me by Saturday 

 November 4th at donwiechart@aol.com Call or text: 419-863-2702 

Also, let me know if you need some time speak as I’ll be putting the agenda together. 

Sincerely 2nd VDG Don 

 

Ohio Lions PDG Association – 50/50 Raffle Announced 

The Ohio Lions PDG Association will be conducting a 50/50 raffle, with the winning ticket to be drawn at the 

state convention on Sunday, May 20, 2018.  Tickets can be purchased by any Ohio Lions (not just 

PDGs).  Tickets are not available to the general public. 

Details of the raffle (after expenses are paid): 

50% will go to the winner. 

50% will be split between the Ohio Lions STEPS Project (Pediatric Cancer) and the 2018 Columbus USA-

Canada Forum Committee. 

Of the split between Ohio Lions STEPS and the Columbus Forum Committee 

60% will be divided between the 6 pediatric hospitals in Ohio that are part of the Ohio Lions STEPS project. 

40% will be given to the 2018 Columbus USA-Canada Forum Committee. 

Tickets are $1 each or 6 tickets for $5.  

The District OH1 raffle chair is PDG Barbara Plaugher of the Bluffton Lions Club.  You can contact her for 

tickets. 

Please support this raffle and help children affected by cancer to see a brighter future! 

If you have questions, please contact Ohio Lions PDG Association Raffle Chairs: 

PCC Darlene Roll 

PCC Sharon Parker 

mailto:newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org
mailto:mdonwiechart@aol.com


Cridersville Lions Club-November 6, 1950 (67) 

Middle Point Lions Club-November 7,1956 (61) 

ONU Lions Club-November 27, 2002 (15) 

West Unity Lions Club–November 30, 1948 (69) 
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November 4, 2017: 2nd COG meeting @ State Office. 

November 8, 2017: Zones A B C meeting Napoleon. 

November 9, 2017 Zone D and E meeting in Lima at the 

Lions Vision Center. 

November 12, 2017: GLT/GMT meeting @ Henry’s in 

Ottawa 2:00 PM. 

November 12, 2017: Cabinet meeting @ Henry’s in Ottawa-

3:00. PM. 

November 14, 2017: World Diabetes Day. 

December 5, 2017: International Leo Day 

January 12-14, 2018: MD13 Ohio Lions Winter Retreat at 

Salt Fork State Park. 

MD13 2018 Ohio Lions All State 

Band pins are available for $2.00 

each. Contact Lion Anne Deutschman 

@ jakgs@dacor.net 

ATTENTION ZONES   A.  B.  C  

Zones A B C will meet on November 8th at 6:30 pm. It 

will be held at the Rotary-Lions community Center in 

Napoleon. The center is in Oberhaus park 750 W. 

Maumee Ave.  

RSVP to Zone Chairman Ron Meyers by November 6th. 

Ph 419-592-6771 or e-mail rrmeyers35@centurylink.net  

Zone G plans to hold "Roar for the Troops" night 

on Monday, November 6th, hosted by the Cridersville 

Lions at the Cridersville United Methodist Church.    

This is a project that we have done as a zone in the 

past (Cridersville, Wapakoneta & Waynesfield).  This 

year, we have a few more clubs in the zone (St. Marys, 

Coldwater and Celina).  We're asking members of the 

zone - as well as any other interested Lions to partici-

pate either by coming on November 6th and helping or 

by donating (or asking for donations) for some of the 

items listed below.  Family and friends are also invited 

to participate.  We normally fill at least 40 boxes to be 

shipped to military personnel overseas. 

 

Here are details: 

6:30 p.m. - November 6th, 2017 at Cridersville United 

Methodist Church, 105 N Shawnee Rd, Cridersville, OH 

45806 (parking and building entrance from N. Shawnee 

Road - behind the church) 

Pizza, chips, soft drinks and other snacks - $7.00 per 

person. 

 

Please let PCC Darlene Roll know  by Friday,  

November 3rd how many are coming (so we know 

how much food to purchase). 

A monetary donation will be accepted for those who can 

not attend.  

Please send check payable to Waynesfield Lions 

Club to PDG Gene Cox, 15796 Waynesfield Road,  

Waynesfield, Ohio 45896) - so that he receives it no 

later than Friday, November 3rd. 

We will sort items to be sent (so that each box has 

some of each item, if possible).  Then, we will fill the 

boxes.   

 

Thanks for your help with this project! 

Lion Darlene 

 

Detailed list of items to bring can be found on page 8. 

Information on the 

USA/Canada forum in 

Columbus will be in the 

December newsletter. 

mailto:jakgs@dacor.net
mailto:rrmeyers35@centurylink.net
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Is your club using the current Lions Clubs International logo? 

For Newsletters, Stationery, and Flyers go to 

http://members.lionsclubs.org/EN/resources/logos/index.php 

Out with the old logo, in with the current logo!! 

District OH1 has responded great with checks coming into LCIF, designated towards the hurricane 

relief funds. A reminder to mail these to…Barbara Plaugher, 62 Anna Circle, Bluffton, OH 45817 

as your district’s LCIF coordinator. 

 

 Also another need is the fight to eradicate measles and rubella around the world. This disease 

kills many kids each day in third-world countries. Lions have expanded our commitment to fight  

 measles and rubella through 2017. The global goal for One Shot, One Life is to raise US $30  

million to ensure access to measles and rubella vaccines for children in the neediest countries of the world. These 

funds will be matched through the GAVI Alliance (with funding from the Gates Foundation and the United Kingdom’s 

Agency for International Development).  

 

What can we do as Lions? Try collecting the loose change at each meeting. Have your tail twister or other designated 

person provide a collection vehicle and pass it around during the meetings. Let’s see what we can do to raise funds to 

fight measles for the remainder of this year.  

 

PDG Barbara  

LCIF Update 

100 years ago, Lions Clubs was founded with just a handful 

of members and a dream to change the world. Over a centu-

ry later, our 1.42 million members change the world every 

day through the Power of We. And we can achieve even 

more together. 

That's why we set an ambitious LCI Forward goal of serving 

200 million people per year. But to achieve ambitious goals, 

we must be ambitious. That's why I am asking you to 

help grow our association to 1.5 million members before July 

2018. 

 

 

To achieve it, we need to turn the thermostat up a 

notch. Let's turn up the heat on our membership efforts. 

We need every club to make adding new members a 

priority. We need every district to focus on chartering 

new clubs. 

Reaching 1.5 million members is achievable. Rely on 

your Global Action Team and the GMT, who are there 

to support you. And make sure  you've filled your dis-

trict's GMT District Coordinator position so your team is 

as strong as it can be. 

When we work together to make new members and 

new clubs a priority, the impossible becomes possible. 

Sincerely, Dr. Naresh Aggarwal,  

Your International President 

President's Message 
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Findlay:  623 pairs of used eyeglasses delivered to 

VOSH in Pandora and 21 pairs of Reading Glasses 

were dispensed. Donated $50.00 to "Coats for Christ-

mas".  

Waynesfield: Collected more than 100 pairs of eye-

glasses . 

Holgate: Distributed dictionaries to Holgate 3rd grad-

ers. This activity is shared with the Henry Co Retired 

Teachers Assn.  Also picked up trash, sold tickets at 

home football game and three collage scholarships . 

Wapakoneta: Road side pickup and recycle center. 

Also hand out candy to the children on the Halloween 

parade route.   

McComb: 4 Lions club Members and two Cubs partici-

pated in OH - 1 STEPS Walk in Ada, Ohio. 

North Baltimore:  donated $200.00 to LCIF for Hurri-

cane Disaster Relief.  

Bluffton:  Community meal served to 77 persons with 

14 Lions either serving or donating food.   

Mendon: Donations made to Diabetes Fund, Pilot 

Dogs, Northwest Ohio Eye Care, and Sight & Hearing 

projects and also donated to the Mendon-Union Fire 

Dept. to assist with the purchase of related equipment.  

Perrysburg Sunrise:  Did eye screening at Tent City 

108 adults and 7 children. Two children were referred 

and 4 bags of food were donated to feed the needy in 

Maumee and Toledo.   

Kenton: Collected eyeglasses. White Cane Day. 

Van Buren: Collected food, personal hygiene items, 

and articles for children.  

Bellefontaine: Bought a pair of shoes for a man who 

couldn't afford any and bought eye glasses for a lady 

who couldn't afford them.   

Arcadia: Moving Ball Diamond sand from off the 

ground and putting it into a storage bin.  Mowed the 

Grass at the Arcadia Lions Community Center.   

Bryan Lioness: Held a casino trip for a profit of $626. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The North Baltimore Lions Club, along with Optometrist 

David Schilling conducted and eye screening at the 

Powell Elementary School in North Baltimore. 94 youth 

were screened with 16 being referred to an eye doctor 

and 1 needing our assistance.   

 

 

Ohio Lions Winter Retreat 

January 12, 13, 14, 2018 

Salt Fork State Park Resort 

Cambridge, OH  

Registration form page 10. 

Riverdale School District Collecting Eyeglasses For 

Lions Club. 

 

The Riverdale Local School District has partnered with 

the Riverdale Community Lions Club in the Lions Eye-

glass Recycling Program in order to help improve the 

quality of life for children and adults. 

The lack of eye glasses denies children and adults oppor-

tunities for education and employment. 

The Riverdale Lions Club has provided collection boxes 

to the Riverdale School District, and they will be placed in 

the Elementary office and the Middle/High School office. 

Families are being asked to help by sending used eye-

glasses or sunglasses to the Riverdale School District. 

Posted Tuesday, October 24th, 2017  by WKTN News. 
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Below is a list of suggested items to consider bringing to Roar for the Troops: 
Food, Snacks & Drinks: 

• BEEF JERKY / SLIM JIMS 

  COFFEE (Ground or whole; instant or drip. Ground is preferred) 

• POWDER DRINK MIX (Gatorade, Kool-Aid, Crystal Light) 

• SUNFLOWER SEEDS & PUMPKIN SEEDS 

• TUNA & CHICKEN SALAD (in foil pouches, or ready-to-eat kits (no cans)) 

• PROTEIN POWDER & PROTEIN BARS 

• Hot Chocolate packets, Herbal teas 

• Hard Pretzels / Cheetos / Fritos / Chex Mix / Wheat Thins / Ritz (individually wrapped) 

• Gum / Hard Candy (must be individually wrapped in large bags) 

• Granola Bars / Power Bars / Cereal Bars / Cliff Bars 

• Fig Newtons, Oreos, Cheese & Crackers - Small Packs 

• Trail Mix, Dried Fruit, Granola, Fruit Roll-Ups / Fruit By The Foot / Fruit Gummies 

• DRY SOUP: (Ramen Noodles / Cup-O-Soup: just add water) 

• NUTS: Peanuts, Mixed Nuts (salted preferred) • MICROWAVE FOOD (Popcorn, Chef-Boy-R-Dee, Mac'n'Cheese...) 

• Oatmeal Packs (Instant: just add water) 

• Cereal (Small, individual boxes) 
Toiletries: 

• BABY WIPES (travel size) 

• HAND SANITIZER (travel size) 

• Combs / Brushes / Bobby Pins (in original packaging, please) 

• Lip balm / Chap Stick / Carmex / Blistex 

• Baby Powder & Foot Powder (travel size) 

• Tissues (individual packs; travel size only) 

• Toothpaste & Toothbrushes & Dental Floss 

• Breath Mints / Breath Strips 

• Lozenges / Cough Drops 

• Loufa Sponges / Buff Puffs / Washcloths 

• Nail files / Emery Boards / Nail Clippers 

• Feminine Hygiene Products 

• Cotton Swabs (i.e. Q-tips) - also used to clean guns! 

• Cotton Balls • Band-aids, Gauze Pads, First Aid Kits / Ace bandages, Icy Hot or Bengay cream 
 Entertainment & Sports: 

• BATTERIES: (AA, AAA, C & 9 Volt are the most requested) 

• DVD Movies (new or used - recent releases only, please!) 

• iTunes® Gift Cards 

• Pens & mechanical pencils, small note pads 

• Stationery & Envelopes; blank cards to send home 

• Double-sided tape, small crafts kits, scrap-booking items 

• Day planners / Calendars / Small, Pocket Calendars 

• Game Books: (Crossword Puzzles / Word Search Books / Math Puzzle books / MAD LIBS / Logic Problems / Sudoku) 

• Yo-Yo's, Dominoes, Playing Cards (new), Poker Chips & Mats, Dice 

• Board games (UNO, Othello, Checkers - travel size is great, too!) 

• Nerf Footballs / Whiffle bats, balls & Mitts / Sports equipment 

• Frisbees / Hackey sacks 
Other: 

• LINENS: Pillow cases, twin sheets, towels (green & tan) 

• SOCKS: Black, Olive Green & White (cotton or wool) 

• Small toys (Beanie babies) & school supplies for Iraqi & Afghan children 

• Patriotic knick-knacks, USA flags, flags from your state, bandanas, baseball hats, football jerseys, banners to tack on 
their walls or tents. 

• Black or Green duct tape, small tool kits, dust masks, carpentry tools, Fly swatters, fly paper, mosquito netting 

• Disposable Hand warmers and Foot warmers (in the wintertime) 
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The Delta-Liberty Lions Club presented new personal dictionaries to all of the Liberty Center 3rd grade students on 

October 5, 2017.    

 

According to Stephen Seagrave of the Delta-Liberty Lions Club, “Service to youth and literacy are two of the service 

missions of Lions International. The dictionary project for our LC children ties both of these missions together.”  

The 3rd graders were shown a Power Point about Lions community service and how the dictionaries could be used as 

reference tools.  The children were amazed to learn that the longest word in the dictionary has 1909 letters.   

 

The dictionaries the children received include special sections and reference material beyond a simple dictionary. 

This makes it useful in many ways for reference.  Other sections include:  

• Information about weights and numbers 

• Information about our country and the 50 states 

• Maps of the world and information about various countries 

• Pictures of sign language hand positions and Braille designs 

Current Lions Club projects include: (1) provide eyeglasses for needy PDY & LC residents, (2) provide dictionaries for 

PDY & LC 3rd grade students, (3) collect and recycle used eyeglasses for the needy, (4) support our annual preschool 

vision screening project, (5) volunteer transportation for visually impaired residents in the Delta and Liberty Center area 

to stores and appointments, (6) support Backpack Buddies at PDY, and (7) a $500 scholarship for graduating senior at 

PDY and at LC. 

 

The Delta-Liberty Lions Club meets twice each month. This is open to the public.  Anyone wishing to get involved in 

service to our community is welcome to attend.  For more information please contact Ellen Bernal (419-351-8306) or 

Stephen Seagrave (419-822-4884). 

Pictured in the back (L-R) are Lions Tod Hug, DeeAnn Shafer and Kathy Bailey with the third graders holding their 

new dictionaries. 
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District OH1 has 5 active Leo Clubs: Coldwater, Columbus Grove, Hardin County, Ohio Hi-Point and Swanton.  In addi-
tion, many Lions Clubs in the district support Peace Poster/Peace Essay contests and/or make donations to youth-
related projects. Clubs also support the Cub Program. 
 
 The Ohio Lions state Youth Committee met on September 9, 2017.  Below is information from that meeting: 
 

• If you are on Facebook, please join our "Ohio Lions Youth" Facebook page.  We are sharing postings about Leo & 
youth activities (past & upcoming) and photos as well. 

• January 13, 2018 - Winter Retreat at Salt Fork State Park 
 We plan to have a Leo presentation and also a Leo-led project that everyone from the youngest attendee to the 

oldest person there could help with and learn about Leo Clubs at the same time.  
• February 24, 2018 - 1st statewide Leo Convention at Peace Lutheran Church in Pickerington.  
 Will start at 10:00 a.m. and be over by 3:00 p.m.  
 Leos & Advisors at the September 9th meeting helped develop the agenda (leadership skills, projects, team build-

ing among the items).  
 Lunch will be provided.  District Governors have been invited to attend and help with lunch duties. 
• September 22, 2018 - Columbus, Ohio is the site for the Lions USA/Canada Forum from the 20th through the 

22nd. 
 On the 22nd, it will be "Leo Day" and we are asking all clubs to participate.  
 We have been "strongly encouraged" to have a major Leo presence because we have a lot of Leo Clubs and Le-

os.  
 I'm working on getting a discounted rate for Ohio Leo Club members, advisors and "transporters" to attend.  We 

are also hoping that we will have Leo Club members from other states and are contacting all the states that sur-
round Ohio. 

 
My thanks to all the Leo Clubs in District OH1, the Leo Advisors and the sponsoring Lions Clubs as well as to our 
Peace Poster/Peace Essay/Lion Cub Chair and the District Leo Chair for all the support you provide the youth in our 
district. 

 
 
Submitted by PCC Darlene Roll 

District OH1 Youth Chair 

“Finding the Fountain of Youth!” 

Youth & Leo Committee Update. 

Liberty Day Booklets Available 

For more than 15 years, Ohio Lions, Inc. has worked with the Liberty Day Institute - a nonprofit 501

(c)(3), nonpartisan organization dedicated to educating all Americans, but especially the next 

generation, about the contents of the Constitution of the United States. 

 Website: http://www.libertyday.org/ 

Youth Committee members have available for purchase "Liberty Day Constitution" booklets priced at 

$1.00 per booklet. These booklets include unedited versions of the U.S. Constitution & Declaration 

of Independence. Some Lions Clubs have purchased booklets in the past and donated them to their 

local school social studies areas - and feedback indicates that the social studies instructors like these booklets.   

To order booklets, please contact District OH1 District Youth Chair, PCC Darlene Roll at bhr8456@embarqmail.com 

or 419-371-5515. 

Checks should be made payable to "Ohio Lions" and indicate "Liberty Day" on the memo line. Checks should be sent to 

your District Youth Chair. 

Please let us know if you have any questions. 

Thanks, PCC Darlene Roll for the Ohio Lions State Youth Committee 
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DISTRICT OH-1 LEADERSHIP  

District Governor  

Bill Niejadlik (Lion Ellie)  

2620 Kinsale Court ,Toledo, OH 43615 

P: 419-297-1141 

E: rugguy522@msn.com  

Immediate Past District Governor  

Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan)  

5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567  

P: 567-454-9739 

E: smg.osufan@gmail.com  

First Vice District Governor  

Dean Carruthers  

15100 Birchaven Lane Apt 331, Findlay OH 45840  

P: 567-525-2582 

E: bigb31353@gmail.com  

Cabinet Secretary 

IPDG Sheryl Burnette (Lion Dan)  

5355 CR 18 Wauseon, OH 43567  

P: 567-454-9739 

E: smg.osufan@gmail.com  

Second Vice District Governor  

Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com  

Cabinet Treasurer  

PDG John Davis 

933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840 

P: 419-306-7003 

E: jdavis1952@hotmail.com  

2017-2018 ZONE CHAIRPERSONS  

Zone A Chairperson  

Lion Ashley Schmunk 

604 E. Elm St. Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-360-6425  

E: a_schmunk@outlook.com  

Zone E  Chairperson 

Vacant 

Zone B Chairperson  

PDG Ron Meyers 

875 Cripple Creek CT. Napoleon, OH 43545 

P: 419-592-6771  

E: rrmeyers35@centurylink.net  

Zone F Chairperson  

PDG John Davis 

933 Thornapple Ln. Findlay, OH 45840 

 P: 419-306-7003 

 E: jdavis1952@hotmail.com  

Zone C Chairperson  

PID Jerry Smith 

1035 Arrowhead Trail Wauseon, OH 43567 

P: 419-335-6914  

E: pidjerry@gmail.com  

Zone G Chairperson  

Vacant 

Zone D Chairperson  

2nd VDG Don Wiechart 

500 N. St. Mary’s Rd. Spencerville, OH 45887 

P: 419-647-6906  

E: donwiechart@aol.com  

Zone H Chairperson  

Vacant 

Newsletter Editor PDG Bill Keller 

513 N. High St, Kenton, OH 43326 

P:567-674-9093 

E: newsletter@ohiolionsoh1.org  
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